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Dear Ms Mather 

Thank you for your letter dated 8 June 2025.

I am very proud of what we achieved while I was Minister for the Environment and Water, 
and honoured that the Prime Minister, the Hon Anthony Albanese MP, has appointed 
me to the role of Minister for Social Services.

The Social Services portfolio touches the lives of millions of people and is central to the 
Albanese Labor Government’s vision for a better future for all Australians.

As you can imagine, I have received many, many invitations. My office will respond as soon 
as possible to your request. 

It is a privilege to serve as a Minister in this Labor Government and I will work every day 
to make a positive change to the lives of all Australians. In social services we see the 
challenges people face, but also the incredible opportunity to make a difference. 

Thank you again for your kind words.

Yours sincerely

TANYA PLIBERSEK

03/07/2025




